
Village of Tinley Park 
News Release 
 
CONTACT:                     DATE: 
Commander Tim Poulos                                                         January 22, 2021 
(708) 444-5300 | tpoulos@tinleypark.org  
_____________________________________________________________________________ 

 
Police respond to reports of gun shots at Intimo Lounge   

 
Tinley Park police responded at 11:54 p.m. Thursday, Jan. 21 to reports of a drive-by shooting at 
Intimo Lounge, 7068 W. 183rd St. 

Someone driving a vehicle of an unknown make and model pulled up to the establishment and 
then fired five gunshots into the business. The bullets shattered several windows, but no one was 
injured. The vehicle had fled the scene upon police arrival. 

Tinley Park police are investigating the incident and are thoroughly reviewing all camera footage 
in the area.  The Mayor, as liquor commissioner, has exercised his authority to temporarily close 
the establishment for seven days to ensure no threat to the welfare of the community.  A Licensing 
Committee hearing is scheduled for Tuesday, Jan. 26, to discuss potential business license revocation.  
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